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Newsmakers 4-4-21
Greg Dunker speaks with author Chanelle Benz about her book "The Gone 
Dead" which was selected as this year's One Book Read at West Kentucky 
Community and Technical College. (0:00-10:13) Greg Dunker speaks with 
Jackie Smith of the Dogwood Trail about this year's Dogwood Trail event 
and prizes. (10:13-14:49) ES

Newsmakers 4-11-21
Greg Dunker talks with Senator Mitch McConnell about several issues, 
including corporate officials' statements regarding new voting laws in 
Georgia. He says this cost the state the privilige to host the All-Star 
Game, but if these officials had read the law, they would know that 
statements made by President Biden and others are false. He also discusses 
progress made in the vaccination process, after the rapid development of 
three viable vaccines, funded in part by the CARES Act of 2020 (0:00 - 
7:00). Bill Hughes speaks to American Quilt Society Executive Show 
Director Bonnie Browning about their announcement that quilt shows will be 
held in 2021 in four locations, including Paducah. She also describes how 
AQS has been interacting with quilters online since the pandemic shut down 
their shows and other activities. She anticipates some of their laid-off 
staff to return as they begin preparations for upcoming shows (7:00 - 
12:00). Bill Schroeder III speaks to Bill Hughes about his purchase of AQS 
from his grandmother, Meredith Schroeder, who founded the company in 1984. 
He says much of the family will continue to be involved and there are some 
new things planned, but for now, AQS wants to get busy doing what they do 
best - quilt shows (12:00-15:00). BH

Newsmakers 4-18-21
Greg Dunker speaks with Kentucky Lieutenant Governor Jacqueline Coleman 
about various issues related to the COVID-19 pandemic, including an 
upcoming Mercy Health vaccine drive. Coleman urges all eligible 
Kentuckians to get vaccinated to help bring the virus under control (:10); 
Greg Dunker speaks with Taylor Morshing about the return of official 
little league baseball to Paducah. He explains how to sign up and other 
details regarding practices/games (8:58); Kentucky Farm Bureau's Across 
Kentucky discusses the upcoming First-Generation Bridge Summit, a meeting 
to help farmers in the age 36-49 demographic expand their operations and 
discuss farming related issues (13:46). TB

Newsmakers 4-25-21



Keith Todd with the Kentucky Transportation Cabinet joins the Greg Dunker 
Show to discuss ongoing construction on new R-Cut intersections. Todd 
explains where the R-Cuts will be placed, and why they are beneficial in 
preventing crashes. (0:00-6:02) Congressman James Comer joins the Greg 
Dunker Show to discuss his recent trip to the border. Comer explains why 
Biden is making the immigration problems at the border worse, and what 
needs to be done to fix it. (6:02-14:42) ES

Newsmakers 5-2-21
Paducah Mayor George Bray visits with Greg Dunker to discuss the first few 
months of his term, and recent developments in the city. Those include the 
recently passed ordinance that would establish a downtown entertainment 
district, which will allow patrons to purchase alcoholic beverages in one 
restaurant or bar and carry it with them as they stroll the streets 
withing the district. Bray also discusses the city's potential involvement 
in the sports complex that will be built. The city has grant money that is 
available, but commissioners must decide how much will be used in several 
different projects, including the sports complex (0:00 - 5:16). Paducah 
Area Chamber of Commerce President and KY Chamber of Commerce Public 
Affairs Officer Kate Shanks discuss the job market in Paducah and 
statewide. Their conversation includes the fact that businesses are having 
a hard time convincing people to come back to work. Unemployment and 
stimulus income may be contributing to this phenomenon, but there may be 
other barriers too, like childcare needs or continued medical fears 
related to the pandemic. The Kentucky Chamber has set up a "Who's Hiring" 
page on their website that can be searched for potential employers in each 
part of the state (5:16 - 11:48). Keith Todd from the Kentucky 
Transportation Cabinet discusses "Work Zone Safety Awareness Week" in the 
Commonwealth. He encourages listeners to the Greg Dunker Show to put down 
their phones, slow down, and increase their awareness when traveling 
through work zones. He shares data showing that work zone crashes actually 
injure more drivers than workers (11:48 - 15:00). BH

Newsmakers 5-9-21
Greg Dunker speaks with Paducah CPA Dean Owen about a $5 billion SBA grant 
for restaurant owners. He explains how to take advantage of the program, 
and how it can help local small businesses stay afloat amid the ongoing 
pandemic (:10); Bill Hughes speaks with Kentucky Secretary of State 
Michael Adams about recent efforts to remove inelligible voters from the 
state's voter rolls. He also discusses reinstating voting rights for some 
non-violent felons, new voting laws passed in Kentucky, and various other 
measures (4:16); Greg Dunker speaks with former Kentucky Governor Ernie 
Fletcher about nonprofit Recovery Kentucky, and an upcoming event held by 
the organization to help fund drug rehab programs (9:06). TB

Newsmakers 5-16-21
Former Governor Ernie Fletcher speaks with Greg Dunker about an event 
taking place to help fund new drug rehab facilities in the region. 
Fletcher explains why the facilities will be beneficial to the community 
and those involved in the drug rehab programs. (0:00-8:02) Kevin Peck 



joines the Greg Dunker Show to discuss the importance of the United Way 
and the Loan Executive Program. (8:02-14:59) ES

Newsmakers 5-23-21
Greg Dunker talks with US Senator Rand Paul of Kentucky, and they discuss 
needed infrastructure improvements, and how he disagrees with what the 
most recent bill from President Joe Biden calls infrastructure. Paul also 
talks about the illegal immigrant situation at the Mexican border, where 
children have flooded into the country and have created a potentially 
dangerous situation and a crisis for immigration offices in those areas. 
Paul shares his opinion on the ultimate source of the COVID-19 virus, and 
whether it could have originated in a laboratory in China, instead of a 
food market (0:00 - 7:49). Keith Todd from the Kentucky Transportation 
Cabinet shares information on the summertime closure of an I-24 entry ramp 
in a busy section of Paducah, so the ramp can be extended and  the merge 
area can be improved, creating a safer driving environment (7:49 - 12:48). 
BH

Newsmakers 5-30-21
Greg Dunker speaks with Paducah Mayor George Bray about a recent meeting 
between Paducah and McCracken County about a partnership to modernize the 
local 911 system and build a proposed sports complex. He also discusses 
the recent hiring of City Planner Nick Hutchinson, and how the pandemic 
continues to affect local government (:11); Greg Dunker speaks with 
Congressman James Comer about his theories regarding the origins of the 
COVID-19 virus (7:19).

Newsmakers 6-6-21
Rand Paul joins the Greg Dunker Show to discuss his criticism of Dr. 
Anthony Fauci, his thoughts on coronavirus immunity, hacking, and recent 
threats to his life. (0:00-14:58) ES

Newsmakers 6-13-21
Greg Dunker talks with Kentucky Lt. Governor Jacqueline Coleman about the 
state's effort to increase the number of people who have received the 
COVID-19 vaccine. She shares information about the statewide giveaway 
called "Shot at a Million," where anyone 18 or older who has received the 
single-dose Johnson and Johnson vaccine or at least one dose of the Pfizer 
or Moderna vaccine can enter for a chance to win $1,000,000 in three 
different drawings. Students 12-17 years old who are have gotten the 
Pfizer vaccine may also enter to win a full-ride college scholarship to 
any Kentucky public college, university or technical school (0:00 - 7:55). 
Paducah artist Michael Terra was a guest on the Greg Dunker Show, where he 
shared plans for another Empty Bowls Project. The annual grass-roots event 
will be different this year, for safety's sake. Instead of restaurants 
providing meals on site for patrons, those who purchase tickets will get a 
hand-thrown bowl and a bag full of coupons that can be used at their 



favorite restaurants. This allows the fundraiser for Community Kitchen to 
continue and also allows patrons to support the restaurants that typically 
donate all of their food and labor. This year, participating restaurants 
who have struggled during the pandemic will get some help, too (7:55 - 
15:00). BH

Newsmakers 6-20-21
Greg Dunker talks with Kentucky Lt. Governor Jacqueline Coleman about the 
state's effort to increase the number of people who have received the 
COVID-19 vaccine. She shares information about the statewide giveaway 
called "Shot at a Million," where anyone 18 or older who has received the 
single-dose Johnson and Johnson vaccine or at least one dose of the Pfizer 
or Moderna vaccine can enter for a chance to win $1,000,000 in three 
different drawings. Students 12-17 years old who are have gotten the 
Pfizer vaccine may also enter to win a full-ride college scholarship to 
any Kentucky public college, university or technical school (0:00 - 7:55). 
Paducah artist Michael Terra was a guest on the Greg Dunker Show, where he 
shared plans for another Empty Bowls Project. The annual grass-roots event 
will be different this year, for safety's sake. Instead of restaurants 
providing meals on site for patrons, those who purchase tickets will get a 
hand-thrown bowl and a bag full of coupons that can be used at their 
favorite restaurants. This allows the fundraiser for Community Kitchen to 
continue and also allows patrons to support the restaurants that typically 
donate all of their food and labor. This year, participating restaurants 
who have struggled during the pandemic will get some help, too (7:55 - 
15:00). BH

Newsmakers 6-27-21
Greg Dunker talks with Paducah Mayor George Bray about a plan to move the 
Paducah Parks & Recreation Department into the Robert Cherry Civic Center 
in Noble Park and a proposed Remote Workers Incentive Program. (0:00-
5:56). Andrea Underwood with Paducah Power shares some tips on how to save 
money on your power bill during the summer. (5:56-10:57). Alan Watts with 
Traveling the Bluegrass talks with Hickman County farmer Steve Weatherford 
about his farm(10:57-14:42) ES


